
THE DAILY    Tuesday, August 2, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
SOUTHWEST PARKING LOT UPGRADE  
 Eugene Sand & Gravel has begun work on the gravel lot in the southwest corner 
of main campus. The lot will be have another row added and will be paved and striped 
by the first day of fall term. The lot will have swales incorporated in the island areas so 
that the storm water run-off will infiltrate into the swales and recharge the ground water. 
A second component is for the swales to cleanse the storm water run-off and remove 
pollutants. Funds for the project come from the transportation fee. The gravel lot will be 
blocked off and there will be frequent truck traffic between Eldon Schafer Drive and the 
lot so please use caution when driving or walking in the construction area. If you have 
questions, please contact Todd Smith, ext. 5132.  
 
SUPPORT OUR STUDENTS SCHOLARSHIP FUND ESTABLISHED 
 SOS - Support Our Students is a new scholarship created by Lane employees to 
provide financial support for students. The idea is that instead of buying birthday or 
holiday or any special-occasion gifts for our co-workers, we contribute to this fund. We 
set the parameters as far-reaching as we were able - no restrictions on student status or 
field of study, for example. We set the minimum scholarship at $100 - not much money 
but it could be enough to keep a student in school. There is no minimum to how much 
you can contribute - $5, $10, $50, or more. As word gets around and this fund grows, we 
may be able to award more than $100, or $100 to more than one student. Questions? 
Call Bonnie Phipps at 5135 or Mary Bolton at 5304. 
 
THANKS 
 I want to thank those of you who generously sent cards and flowers to the 
hospital . It really helped me feel a part of a caring community and that has helped in my 
recovery. I am blessed to be a part of the Lane family. - Leigh Alice Petty 
 
EVENTS 
 
TWO LANE EMPLOYEES TO BE ARRESTED BY MDA JAILERS 
 Wendell Butler and Lori Steger will spend time in jail to help Jerry's Kids through 
the Muscular Dystrophy Association. Bail is set at $1,800 each. The jailbirds will be held 
at the Electric Station on Thursday, August 4, 11 a.m. to noon. Make a donation by 
calling Wendell at 463-5953 or 337-8305 or at Lori's webpage 
http://www.mdalockup.org/bailpage.aspx?j=29401. Your support is needed. No amount 
is too small save a life by giving. 
 
RITES OF PASSAGE CAPSTONE CEREMONY 
 The Rites of Passage Summer Academies 10th Anniversary Capstone 
Ceremony is Friday, August 5, from 6-8:30 p.m., in the Center for Meeting and Learning, 
Building 19. The event features dramatic presentations by students including music, 



recitations, dance and film, that reflects the work of the 90 middle and high school 
students of color over the past month. The event is free and open to the public. 
 Rites of Passage is a cultural immersion program designed to inform and inspire 
high school and middle school students of color to succeed in life and go on to college. 
Instruction in cultural history, literature, folklore and traditions is offered in four 
academies: the African American Rites of Passage, Pan Asian American Rites of 
Passage, Umista Native American Rites of Passage, and Puertas Abiertas Latino/Latina 
Rites of Passage.  
 The program was founded in 1996 with the African American Rites of Passage 
Summer Academy. The Pan Asian program was added in 2001, and the Native 
American and Latino/Latina programs were added in 2002. More than 250 students have 
participated over the last decade. This is the program's 10th anniversary year. Contact: 
Greg Evans.  
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SYSTEMS MAINTENANCE NOTICE 
 Banner 7 will be installed this weekend. Banner, ExpressLane, Class Schedule 
and Lane Events calendar will be down from noon Friday, August 5 to 4 a.m. Monday, 
August 8. Thanks for your patience while we deliver to you the latest Banner features. - 
Jan Kleminsky, Information Technology 
 
GOLF THIS FRIDAY 
 Join co-workers for golf and socializing every other Friday this summer. Wear 
your pedometer for additional fun. Dates and locations: August 5 - RiverRidge; August 
19 - RiverRidge; September 9 - RiverRidge. Each Friday we have four tee times 
reserved starting at 7:30 a.m. Participants are responsible for paying their own fees. 
Rates will be: RiverRidge 18 = $26, RiverRidge 9 = $15.50, cart rental = $13. Call ext. 
5263 or e-mail Jennifer Jordan at jordanj@lanecc.edu to join in on the fun. Please 
indicate how many holes you would like to play. - Wendy Simmons 
 
SHOWCASE YOUR PROGRAM AT THE LANE COUNTY FAIR 
 Lane Community College will have one corner booth space at the Lane County 
Fair August 16-21. Space is limited, but if you would like to display any items from your 
program or department, please submit 30 copies to Karen Edmonds, High School and 
Community Relations, by August 11. All display materials must be current, accurate, and 
meet the graphic standards of the college. Questions? 5688 or e-mail. Also consider 
volunteering at the booth to further promote your program -- contact Tina Lymath to sign 
up for a shift. See you at the fair! - Karen Edmonds 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING  
 -- Training descriptions, schedules, and resources - http://lanecc.edu/it/training  
 -- NATIVE BANNER 7.1 UPDATE - First hour: Find out about changes in the 
general layout and navigation of Native Banner; Second hour: Customize your Banner 
menus and screens. (8/8, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC19 261) (8/8, 3 - 5 p.m., LCC19 261) 
 (8/9, 1 - 3 p.m., LCC19 261) (8/10, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC19 261) 
 -- NATIVE BANNER GENERAL NAVIGATION - New users of Native Banner 
should attend this class to learn basic login, navigation, forms, terminology and usage 
that applies to all Banner modules. You will also learn how to customize your Banner 
desktop and receive Banner quick-reference materials. (8/10, 1:30 - 3:30 p.m., LCC19 
261) 



 -- GROUPWISE SCHEDULING & COLLABORATION - Learn how to use Group, 
Proxy, and Resource calendars to track and manage work group activities. (8/11, 10 
a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers Contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. 3349 
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 EXECUTIVE TEAM coverage Friday mornings through August 12: August 5-
Marie Matsen; August 12-Tim Craig. The referenced managers can be reached by 
paging 349-6806.  
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO PUBLIC 
* Project Specialist 1, Health and Safety, closing 8/2 
* Medical Office Assistant, Health Clinic, closing 8/2 
* Budget Office Support Specialist, Lane Family Connections, closing 8/3 
* Degree Evaluator, Enrollment Services, closing 8/10 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS 
DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE CLASSIFIED CONTRACT 
* Multicultural Specialist, Lane Family Connections, closing 8/8 
 
SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT 
* HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS is hiring for five student tour guides 
for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, share 
personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Questions? Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
* LANE FAMILY CONNECTIONS is accepting applications for timesheet employees for 
temporary positions until our open positions are filled. We are looking for Child Care 
Resource and Referral Specialists who have some background in Early Childhood 
Education. Bilingual Spanish/English preferred. 6-10 hours per week, $11.44/hour. 
Contact Vena Williams, ext. 3302. 
 
ADS 
 
TABLES! Surplus Property just received a truck \load of tables. They are metal and 
wood and very nice. Most of them match. 2 sizes: 48"x30"x27" and 60"x30"x27". Most 



have built-in power strips along the back. Call Mike at 5569 for more information. Sorry, 
no sales to individuals. 
 
COUNTRY PICKIN'S INVITES YOU to our 7th Annual Country Primitives & Collectibles 
Sale, August 4 & 5, from 11am to 3pm. Available items for sale: Old tools, tables & 
cupboards, linens, benches, gates, old maps & books, fishing, primitives, potted flowers, 
picket fences, old ladders, lanterns, vintage holiday, glassware, kitchenware, display 
cabinets, advertising, barn windows, buttons, old medical cabinets, and more! Gate will 
open at 10am with numbers given as you arrive. Enjoy fresh homemade scones by 
delectable delights along with tea & coffee. Sale begins promptly at 11am. Where 
Beltline Road meets W. 11th/Hwy 126, head west & drive 6 miles turning left at Central 
Road. Drive 2 miles and turn left at Pickens Road to 26671. Look for signs!!! For 
questions please call Leslie at 935-4645. Denine McMurren.  
 
MOVING PRE-SALE! Very nice hide-a-bed couch with Sealy mattress, beige/tan light 
tweed. Great for those extra guests. Off-white waffle sofa cover in addition for free. 
$300.00 or best offer, was $1000.00. Very nice dining room set, table with leaf and 6 
chairs. Either maple or oak, not sure which. $300.00 or best offer, was $800.00. Both in 
very good condition. The moving sale will be Saturday, August 6th from 9:00-1:00 for 
lots of other items. 1810 Fairmount Boulevard. If interested in the couch or table please 
call Marla Norton at 684-9096. 
 
NEED A SPECIAL SOMETHING FOR A SPECIAL SOMEONE? Try Pick of the Litter at 
329 W. 4th in Eugene, Tuesday-Saturday 11 am-4 pm. Pick of the Litter has one-of-a-
kind treasures you won't find anywhere--- vintage glassware, pottery, toys, furniture, 
lamps, artwork, Asian accessories, garden decor, fine & costume jewelry, and much 
more. Come have a look! Pick of the Litter is a non-profit for a low cost spay/neuter 
clinic. Come by...or call us at 345-3566. Jody Larson. 
 
FOR SALE: GREAT CAR! 1998 Honda Civic DX Hatchback; 5-speed, air conditioning, 
CD player, tilt wheel, 71K mi, one owner, great condition, well-maintained, $6995. Mary 
Jo Workman 521-6675. 
 
95 TOYOTA CAMRY (RARE FIND) 2dr. 5 speed. 23 mpg in city, 29 hwy. CD, alloy 
wheels, spoiler, 144,000 miles. Runs great, looks great! Clean, reliable car, $2,950. Rick 
Venturi, SES 484-6024. 
 
GREAT YOUNG CAT in Need of Adoption: Phillip, one-year-old cat, beige, great 
disposition, and very good looking. He has all shots, is neutered and microchipped. 
Please adopt this wonderful companion. Thaddeus, 341-1499. 
http://teach.lanecc.edu/konart  
 
FOR SALE: O'Brien water ski - 70 inch - $85; Bassett Sofa Bed - $135; Schwinn 12 
speed. Road Bike with 27 inch FRAME - $125. Call Garrett at 736-7497. 
 
USED AQUARIUM EQUIPMENT for sale, all in very good condition: Hagen Fluval 403 
Cannister Filter,  $70.00. 10 Gallon Glass Rectangular Tank,  $20.00. Resin Water 
Purifier (Aquarium Pharmaceuticals),  $20.00. Submersible Water Heater, $10.00. 5 
Gallon Plastic Bucket,  $6.00. Long Handled Fish Net,  $4.00. Misc. Filter Supplies, 
Water Testing Kits, Water Conditioners,  $10.00. Freshwater Aquarium Books (4 titles),  
$10.00. Total: $150.00. Only $120.00 if you buy everything. Call Gail Baker, 344-8377. 



 
FOR SALE:  78 Corvette - Silver Anniversary, 39,400 miles.  Auto, new transmission, 
well maintained.  All original in/out.  Call Gordon at 689-1895. 
 
BABY ITEMS FOR SALE: Maclaren Mac 3 Jogger/Stroller, $85; Pintoy toddler table 
(new in box) with pounding pegs, shape sorter, stacking pegs, and storage bin, $35. If 
interested, please call Jennifer or Carrie, 684-9101 
 
WE'RE REDECORATING and selling furniture and antiques: Pottery Barn bar stool, 
yellow stained wood with wicker seat, $45; 1880's light oak dresser with new drawer 
bottoms, $350; 1930's oak armoire, installed with shelves to use as entertainment 
center, $600; 1880's dark oak dresser with original beveled mirror, $625; antique dark 
oak trunk, $350; light pine tall side table with Queen Anne legs, $150; Pottery Barn 
chairs, set of 4 (2 side chairs and 2 arm chairs): dark wood, Italian gold/red fabric on 
seat covers, $325; wingchair with clawfoot legs and emerald green fabric, $100; large 
dark brown leather ottoman, $350; large club chair and matching ottoman with navy/tan 
houndstooth fabric from LaZ Boy, $275 set. To see digital pictures or for more info, e-
mail vonammonj@lanecc.edu or call Carrie or Jennifer, 684-9101. 
 
KIDCO G20 BABY GATE with 2 extension kits, $50. Call Carrie or Jennifer at 684-9101. 
 
APPLE MACINTOSH G3 POWERBOOK: Bronze keyboard, 128 MB RAM, OS 9, new 
powercord, battery (doesn't hold a charge) removable DVD drive, and hot-swappable Zip 
drive. Lots of software including Microsoft Word. Asking $375. Jennifer, 684-9101. 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only summer, 
through September 13. See guidelines at http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan 
Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu 8-2-05 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, August 9, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
PAVING IN GLENWOOD AREA PLANNED  
 An Oregon Department of Transportation contractor will be grinding and repaving 
an area of Old Franklin Boulevard (McVay Highway) in the Glenwood area on 
Wednesday and Thursday, August 10 and 11. Traffic will be restricted to one lane 
between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. for those two days. Motorists can expect up to 20-minute 
delays. The work will take place on the road between Nugget Way and the junction to I-
5. The ODOT contractor will also be working on the bridge that goes over the Central 
Oregon and Pacific Railroad. For updated information on highway work and current 
travel information throughout Oregon, visit www.tripcheck.com or call the Oregon road 
report at 511 or (800) 977-6368. - Editor 
 
COLLEGE OPERATIONS WELCOMES NEW ASSISTANT  
 College Operations is very pleased to welcome Jennifer Steele as Assistant to 
the Vice President and Project Manager. Terry Caron retired last spring after 18 more 
than 18 years with the college. Jennifer is taking over many of Terry's duties; in addition, 
she will be managing projects for College Operations. Jennifer comes to Lane from 
Anoka-Ramsey Community College in Minnesota where she was director of continuing 
education and workforce training. Previous to that she worked at North Hennepin 
Community College in Minneapolis and Kirkwood Community College in Iowa. 
Altogether Jennifer brings with her over seven years working experience in community 
colleges. Jennifer has family in Bend and wanted to move to Oregon to be closer to 
them. Jennifer's extension is 5311 and her e-mail address is steeleJL@lanecc.edu 
Please stop by College Operations and welcome her. - Marie Matsen 
 
EVENTS 
 
CLASSIFICATION STUDY ORIENTATION MEETINGS SCHEDULED 
 The college and the LCCEF have agreed to do a comparative classification and 
compensation study. The study will be conducted by an outside consultant from a firm 
based in Salem called Local Government Personnel Institute, and an LCC team that is 
composed of LCCEF designees and Human Resources staff. Team members are: 
LCCEF--Linda Allen, Danny Avalos, Allen Bahret, Bob Baldwin, Robin Geyer, Glenn 
Goss, and Thwing Havens; HR--Elizabeth Andrade, Dennis Carr, Sharon Daniel, and 
Mary Glenn; and LGPI--Jill Armstrong. The purpose of the study is to gather information 
to assess our current LCC classification and compensation system.  
 To help you better understand the process, we have scheduled several 
informational orientations in the upcoming weeks. We invite and encourage all classified 
employees and managers to attend one of these orientation sessions so that you may all 
have an opportunity to learn about the process and get answers to any questions you 
may have. Orientations will be held in Building 19, Room 250. Meeting times are: 
 -- Thursday, August 11 from 8-9:15 a.m. or 9:45-11 a.m. 



 -- Monday, August 15 from 2-3:15 p.m. or 3:45-5 p.m. 
 -- Wednesday, August 17 from 2-3:15 p.m. or 3:45-5 p.m. 
 
GOLF FOR LIFE 
 There are two more Golf for LIFE opportunities this summer. Join your co-
workers at SuttonRidge and or ShortRidge on August 19 and at RiverRidge on 
September 9. On each of these Fridays we will have tee times reserved starting at 7:30 
a.m. Participants are responsible for paying their own fees. Rates will be: $12 at 
SuttonRidge, $5 at ShortRidge, $26 at RiverRidge 18, $15.50 at RiverRidge 9 and cart 
rental for $13. Call ext. 5263 or e-mail Jennifer Jordan at jordanj@lanecc.edu to join in 
on the fun. Please indicate how many holes you would like to play. - Wendy Simmons 
 
SHOWCASE YOUR PROGRAM AT THE LANE COUNTY FAIR 
 Lane Community College will have one corner booth space at the Lane County 
Fair August 16-21. Space is limited, but if you would like to display any items from your 
program or department, please submit 30 copies to Karen Edmonds, High School and 
Community Relations, by August 11. All display materials must be current, accurate, and 
meet the graphic standards of the college. Questions? 5688 or e-mail. Also consider 
volunteering at the booth to further promote your program. Contact Tina Lymath to sign 
up for a shift. See you at the fair! - Karen Edmonds 
 
FEC INVITATION 
 The FITNESS EDUCATION CENTER staff would like to invite all college faculty 
and staff to join us for one of our wonderful fitness seminars this summer. We still have 
quite a few left and would love for you to come! If you are an FEC student, each seminar 
counts towards your total workout minutes. If you are not currently a student in the FEC, 
we would still like you to enjoy a complimentary visit to enjoy one of these fun classes. 
For more information, call Marisa, ext. 5552. 
 -- YOGA (8/15, 1-1:50 p.m. and 8/23, 9-9:50 a.m.) 
 -- PERSONAL DEFENSE (8/9, 9-9:50 a.m. and 8/29, 1-1:50 p.m.) 
 -- X-ERTUBE WORKOUT - Resistance Bands (8/17, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 -- STRETCH AND FLEX (8/16, 2-2:50 p.m. and 9/1, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 -- STABILITY BALL WORKOUT (8/18, 12-12:50 p.m.) 
 -- STEP AND SCULPT - Step aerobics and strength training (8/31, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 
AVIATION CAREERS OPEN HOUSE 
 Find out about careers in aviation at the Lane Community College Aviation 
Academy Open House on Saturday, August 27, from 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. at Lane's Flight 
Technology Center at Eugene Airport. Instructors and staff will describe opportunities in 
aviation, whether you want to fly a plane, or fix one. Tour the facility, see the aircraft and 
find your future. For more information about the Aviation Academy Open House, call 
463-4195. 
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 EXECUTIVE TEAM coverage: Friday, August 12: Tim Craig. He can be reached 
by paging 349-6806.  
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING  
 -- Training descriptions, schedules, and resources - http://lanecc.edu/it/training  



 -- NATIVE BANNER 7.1 UPDATE - First hour: Find out about changes in the 
general layout and navigation of Native Banner; Second hour: Customize your Banner 
menus and screens. (8/9, 1 - 3 p.m., LCC19 261) (8/10, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC19 261) 
 -- NATIVE BANNER GENERAL NAVIGATION - New users of Native Banner 
should attend this class to learn basic login, navigation, forms, terminology and usage 
that applies to all Banner modules. Learn how to customize your Banner desktop and 
receive Banner quick-reference materials. (8/10, 1:30 - 3:30 p.m., LCC19 261) 
 -- GROUPWISE SCHEDULING and COLLABORATION - Learn how to use 
Group, Proxy, and Resource calendars to track and manage work group activities. (8/11, 
10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. 3349. 
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO PUBLIC: 
* Degree Evaluator, Enrollment Services, closing 8/10 
* Temporary CIT Lab Systems Faculty (1.00 FTE)/CIT Division, closing 8/15 
* Temporary CIT Lab Faculty (.510 FTE)/CIT Division, closing 8/15 
* Administrative Specialist, College Now, closing 08/19 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES 
AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE CLASSIFIED CONTRACT: 
* Costumer/Music, Dance and Theatre Arts, closing 8/15 
 
SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT 
* HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS is hiring for five student tour guides 
for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, share 
personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Questions? Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
 
* LANE FAMILY CONNECTIONS is accepting applications for timesheet employees for 
temporary positions until our open positions are filled. We are looking for Child Care 
Resource and Referral Specialists who have some background in Early Childhood 
Education. Bilingual Spanish/English preferred. 6-10 hours per week, $11.44 per hour. 
Contact Vena Williams, ext. 3302. 
 
ADS 
 



The band "SILVERBACK" will be performing old time rock 'n' roll at the Western Oregon 
Exposition in Cottage Grove on Saturday, August 13 from 7- 11p.m., and at Mac's on 
August 20 at the Vet's Club from 9-1pm. Submitted by Steven McCallum, Specialized 
Employment Services. 
 
FOR SALE Copies of the 2005-2006 Springfield Kiwanis Entertainment Books are 
available to purchase for $30. Please contact Jose Ortal at ext 5801 or 
ortaljc@lanecc.edu if you wish to purchase one. ` 
 
LARGE KENNEL NEEDED: Puppies grow faster than wallets and I am in need of a large 
kennel for a black lab. "Shadow" quickly outgrew his smaller kennel and I cannot afford 
one from a store. Call Jenny Bemiller, 653-2224. ` 
 
GAME BOY WANTED: My husband is a bit of a penny pincher and disapproves of how 
much new Game Boys cost. I have wanted one since I was 8 and would love it if 
someone was looking to get rid of theirs, maybe with the games as well. Jenny Bemiller, 
653-2224. ` 
 
FEMALE SOFTBALL PLAYER NEEDED: My softball team needs a woman to play adult 
fall league and a potential sub or two. We play Monday nights (five weeks in a row), D-1 
level (probably at Amazon Park ball fields). Usually we have more fun than wins. Our 
name is DOA, and you can check our current summer league record on-line with the 
Eugene Parks and Recreation department. Contact Stacey Kiser (Science) at 
kisers@lanecc.edu if you are interested. ` 
 
GREAT FIRST CAR: 1998 VW Beetle, 2 door hatchback, silver, 5spd, 4cyl, AC, stereo, 
ABS, power windows and locks, power steering, 114,000 miles, new brakes and tires. 
Runs great. $6200 Call Amy Bennett, 937-1926. ` 
 
PICK OF THE LITTER has that one-of-a-kind treasure you've been looking for. Pick Of 
The Litter, a consignment shop for jewelry, collectibles, and antiques, is at 329 West 4th 
(between Lincoln and Lawrence) in Eugene, telephone 345-3566. Open 10:30 am to 4 
pm, Tuesday through Saturday. Best buys: Deco bow-front wardrobe, $95; large circular 
gilt-framed mirror, $50; locally made scented votive candles, $3.50-$4.50. Featured this 
week: chickens in metal, glass, wood and pottery, and of course cats in all media 
including gold, rhinestone, and faux granite: $3-$30. Red-Tag sale on garden pots, 
including hand-thrown stoneware. We are a fundraiser for Willamette Animal Guild, a 
non-profit organization dedicated to the establishment of a low-cost spay-neuter clinic for 
all of Lane County. Submitted by Jody Larson, Math Faculty, x 5360. ` 
 
SHOP CAT NEEDS A HOME. Simone is a beautiful 16 month old Siamese tortoiseshell 
spayed female with blue eyes. Needs to be an only cat. Donation of $50 goes to the 
Willamette Animal Guild. Call Pick of The Litter, 345-3566. Submitted by Jody Larson, 
Math Faculty, ext. 5360. ` 
 
FOR SALE: Great 1998 Honda Civic DX Hatchback; 5-speed, ice-cold air conditioning, 
CD player, tilt wheel, front air bags, rear windshield wiper, 71K mi., one owner, great 
condition and well-maintained, $6995. Have photos to send via e-mail. Call Mary Jo 
Workman, 521-6675. ` 
 



FOR SALE: 1984 S10 Blazer. Motor is blown. Rebuilt transmission has less than 1,000 
miles on it. Good wheels and tires (from Les Schwab), $400. Call Melanie at 342-4756 
or ext 5224. ` 
 
MERGING HOUSEHOLDS SALE: Friday and Saturday, August 12 and 13 from 9 a.m. - 
4 p.m., located at 4910 Center Way (end of East Amazon, 3 minutes past Mazzi's, first 
house on the right-hand side of road) Items include 2 couches, a recliner, dining table 
and chairs, changing table, decorative items, kitchen stuff and lots of miscellaneous 
stuff. Submitted by Melanie Davis, ext 5224. ` 
 
MOM IS DOWNSIZING: My Mom is getting ready to downsize her fabric and yarn stash. 
Taking names and numbers to set up appointment times to look at fabric and yarn in 
September. Please e-mail your name and number to davisma@lanecc.edu if you are 
interested in a specific type of fabric or yarns please include that information too. 
Submitted by Melanie Davis ext 5224. ` 
 
BOOKSTORE SUMMER CLEARANCE: Last chance to purchase on selected, clothing, 
candy, gum and travel mugs with 50% off last marked price, 75% off last marked price 
on selected gift items and 30% off novels (Harry Potter not included). All discounts will 
be taken at the register. Contact Peggy or Ava, ext. 5716. ` 
 
SUMMERTIME BOOK BUYBACK means free popcorn in the Bookstore on Wednesday 
and Thursday, August 10 and 11. Contact Peggy or Ava, ext. 5716. ` 
 
APPLIANCES TO GIVE AWAY: Newer, smaller fridge and older washer and dryer to 
give away. Freezer in fridge is not dependable, but it is in good shape otherwise, clean 
and no rust.  Gold dryer, white washer, both work fine.  Contact Pamela @ 484-6767, 
463-3255, or mcgilvrayp@lanecc.edu  
 
FOR SALE: 78 Corvette - Silver Anniversary, 39,400 miles. Auto, new transmission, well 
maintained. All original in/out. Call Gordon at 689-1895. `` 
 
BABY ITEMS FOR SALE: Maclaren Mac 3 Jogger/Stroller, $85; Pintoy toddler table 
(new in box) with pounding pegs, shape sorter, stacking pegs, and storage bin, $35. If 
interested, please call Jennifer or Carrie, 684-9101. `` 
 
WE'RE REDECORATING and selling furniture and antiques: Pottery Barn bar stool, 
yellow stained wood with wicker seat, $45; 1880's light oak dresser with new drawer 
bottoms, $350; 1930's oak armoire, installed with shelves to use as entertainment 
center, $600; 1880's dark oak dresser with original beveled mirror, $625; antique dark 
oak trunk, $350; light pine tall side table with Queen Anne legs, $150; Pottery Barn 
chairs, set of 4 (2 side chairs and 2 arm chairs): dark wood, Italian gold/red fabric on 
seat covers, $325; wingchair with claw foot legs and emerald green fabric, $100; large 
dark brown leather ottoman, $350; large club chair and matching ottoman with navy/tan 
hounds tooth fabric from LaZ Boy, $275 set. To see digital pictures or for more info, e-
mail vonammonj@lanecc.edu or call Carrie or Jennifer, 684-9101. `` 
 
KIDCO G20 BABY GATE with 2 extension kits, $50. Call Carrie or Jennifer at 684-9101. 
`` 
 



APPLE MACINTOSH G3 POWERBOOK: Bronze keyboard, 128 MB RAM, OS 9, new 
power cord, battery (doesn't hold a charge) removable DVD drive, and hot-swappable 
Zip drive. Lots of software including Microsoft Word. Asking $375. Jennifer, 684-9101. `` 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only summer, 
through September 13. See guidelines at http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan 
Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu 8-9-05 
 



THE DAILY   Tuesday, August 16, 2005 
 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
Lane County Fair August 16-21 
 
NEWS 
 
NETWORK FILE STORAGE 
 The Information Technology Department has completed a major upgrade of the 
NetWare shared file storage system. In general the upgrade went well and most users 
will not notice any change. If you encounter a problem either logging into NetWare or 
accessing your files from the network, please call the Help Desk at ext. 4444.  
 Thank you for your patience and understanding as we work to upgrade college 
systems for our staff. We apologize for any inconvenience this upgrade may cause. - 
Ardene Toney 
 
EVENTS 
 
CLASSIFICATION STUDY ORIENTATION MEETING SCHEDULED 
 The college and the LCCEF have agreed to do a comparative classification and 
compensation study. The study will be conducted by an outside consultant based in 
Salem called Local Government Personnel Institute, and an LCC team composed of 
LCCEF designees and Human Resources staff. The purpose of the study is to gather 
information to assess our current LCC classification and compensation system. To help 
you better understand the process, the last informational orientation will be held in 
Building 19, Room 250 on Wednesday, August 17 from 2-3:15 p.m. or 3:45-5 p.m. - 
Sharon Daniels 
 
SEASONING SUMMER VEGETABLES 
 Join our very own Chef Adam Hammel for this seminar that will teach you how to 
season and use fresh vegetables in an Asian stir fry, a vegetable sauté with chicken and 
a Greek salad with marinade. You will delight your palate by sampling the entrees. You 
will also receive recipes for each. Join us on Wednesday, August 24 from 1 - 1:45 pm in 
the Renaissance Room Kitchen. To provide ample samples for everyone, please sign up 
for this free seminar by e-mailing or calling Wendy Simmons at simmonsws@lanecc.edu 
or ext. 5551. 
- Wendy Simmons 
 
GOLF FOR LIFE 
 There are two more Golf for LIFE opportunities this summer. Join your co-
workers at SuttonRidge and or ShortRidge on August 19 and at RiverRidge on 
September 9. On each of these Fridays we will have tee times reserved starting at 7:30 
a.m. Participants are responsible for paying their own fees. Rates will be: $12 at 
SuttonRidge, $5 at ShortRidge, $26 at RiverRidge 18, $15.50 at RiverRidge 9 and cart 



rental for $13. Call ext. 5263 or e-mail Jennifer Jordan at jordanj@lanecc.edu to join in 
on the fun. Please indicate how many holes you would like to play. - Wendy Simmons 
 
"THOUGHT FOR FOOD" A WILLAMETTE VALLEY FOOD FORUM 
 Lane’s Sustainability Group would like to invite you to a forum on sustainable 
food and farming on August 25 from 6 - 9 p.m. in Lane's Center for Meeting and 
Learning, Building 19. This is a social and educational evening including dinner, film and 
community dialogue about the vital issues related to the food we eat. This event 
precedes this year's Oregon Bioneers Conference, "The Northwest Vision for Positive 
Change," (October 14 -16). Bioneers is interested in promoting connectivity among food 
and farming constituencies, building alliances and sharing model solutions. Dinner will 
begin at 6 p.m. A video presentation is at 6:30 p.m. From 7- 9 p.m., Arty Mangan, 
Bioneers Food and Farming Director, will facilitate a community dialogue. 
 Please pre-register for 6 p.m. dinner in advance. Cost is $25 per person and 
includes meal, film and community dialogue. Call 345-6919 or e-mail Sherisa, 
sherisa@bridgingworldsnw.org before August 22. Payments of cash, visa or check 
payable to Oregon Bioneers/Lane Community College are accepted. Participation in the 
film and community dialogue is open to everyone and does not require the purchase of 
dinner or pre-registration. We suggest a $5 - $10 donation and appreciate any 
contribution. Submitted by Jennifer Hayward  
 
FEC INVITATION 
 The Fitness Education Center staff would like to invite all college faculty and staff 
to join us for one of our wonderful fitness seminars this summer. We still have quite a 
few left and would love for you to come! If you are an FEC student, each seminar counts 
towards your total workout minutes. If you are not currently a student in the FEC, we 
would still like you to enjoy a complimentary visit to enjoy one of these fun classes. For 
more information, call Marisa, ext. 5552. 
 -- YOGA (8/23, 9-9:50 a.m.) 
 -- PERSONAL DEFENSE (8/29, 1-1:50 p.m.) 
 -- X-ERTUBE WORKOUT - Resistance Bands (8/17, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 -- STRETCH AND FLEX (8/16, 2-2:50 p.m. and 9/1, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 -- STABILITY BALL WORKOUT (8/18, 12-12:50 p.m.) 
 -- STEP AND SCULPT - Step aerobics and strength training (8/31, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 
AVIATION CAREERS OPEN HOUSE 
 Find out about careers in aviation at the Lane Community College Aviation 
Academy Open House on Saturday, August 27, from 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. at Lane's Flight 
Technology Center at Eugene Airport. Instructors and staff will describe opportunities in 
aviation, whether you want to fly a plane, or fix one. Tour the facility, see the aircraft and 
find your future. For more information about the Aviation Academy Open House, call 
463-4195. 
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 
 DISABILITY SERVICES will continue the four, ten-hour days with Friday closures 
until the week of September 5. We will have limited staff on August 25 due to an in-
service. - Jane Love 
 



 FAMILY AND HEALTH CAREERS will continue the four, ten-hour days with 
Friday closures until the week of September 5. We will have limited staff during the week 
of September 5 due to an in-service. - Carol Whitaker 
 
LIBRARY HOURS 
 August 16 through September 11 
 -- Monday - Thursday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
 -- Friday - Sunday Closed 
Contact Raymond Bailey, Circulation Services Coordinator, ext. 5356  
 
 THE BOOKSTORE will be closed August 17 - September 9. Bookstore staff will 
be available for assistance to departments. Math Review Sheets will be available at the 
Bookstore service window. The Bookstore will re-open Monday, September 12 at 8 a.m. 
with fall term books available. Contact Vicki Colley. 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING  
 
 -- Training descriptions, schedules, and resources - http://lanecc.edu/it/training  
 -- NATIVE BANNER OVERVIEW & NAVIGATION (8/16, 2 - 3:30 p.m., LCC12 
119A) New users of Native Banner should attend this class to learn basic login, 
navigation, forms, terminology and usage that applies to all Banner modules. You will 
also learn how to customize your Banner desktop and receive Banner quick-reference 
materials. 
 -- NATIVE BANNER 7.1 UPDATE (8/22, 1 - 3 p.m., LCC19 261) First hour: Find 
out about changes in the general layout and navigation of Native Banner; Second hour: 
Customize your Banner menus and screens. 
 -- NEW HIRE IT ORIENTATION (8/25, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
Introduction to LCC network and web resources, including GroupWise email, 
ExpressLane, the Lane website, the Daily, COPPS, and the Help Desk. Find out how to: 
Log into GroupWise and ExpressLane from on or off campus, Use GroupWise e-mail 
and calendar functions, and manage ExpressLane timesheets, personal information and 
employee benefits.  
 -- EXCEL or WORD TRAINING - Comprehensive self-paced training on CD-
ROM. Includes detailed tutorials and interactive simulations. Available for 30-day check-
out.  
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers, contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. x3349 
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO PUBLIC: 
* Administrative Specialist, College Now, closing 08/19 
* Multicultural Specialist, Student Life and Leadership, closing 08/25  
* Office Support Specialist/Facilities Management and Planning, closing 8/26 



* Division Chair, Health, Physical Education & Athletics, closing 09/26 
 
SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT 
*Office Assistant/ High School and Community Relations is hiring one Office Assistant 
for the 2005-06 school year. This student will help with e-mail, mailings, and 
communication with prospective students. He or she will also assist with database 
management, special projects, and special events. 8-10 hours per week, flexible 
scheduling. If you know of any students who would enjoy this type of work, refer them to 
High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 for an application. 
Deadline to apply is September 6. Contact Karen Edmonds, ext. 5688 or e-mail. 
 
* Student Tour Guides/ High School and Community Relations is hiring five student tour 
guides for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, 
share personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Contact Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
 
* LANE FAMILY CONNECTIONS is accepting applications for timesheet employees for 
temporary positions until our open positions are filled. We are looking for Child Care 
Resource and Referral Specialists who have some background in Early Childhood 
Education. Bilingual Spanish/English preferred. 6-10 hours per week, $11.44 per hour. 
Contact Vena Williams, ext. 3302. 
 
ADS 
 
YARD SALE: Friday, August 19, 9 a.m. - 3: p.m., 2325 Agate, off 24th Avenue in 
Eugene. Submitted by Melanie Davis, ext. 5224 
 
FOR SALE: Alder rectangular dining table and 6 chairs. Table is 5' L x 34" W, butcher 
block top, no leaf. A sturdy Whittier Wood Products dining set, but well used, $75 OBO. 
Also, Bunks Plus twin size bed, sturdy, but if you don't like the stickers my daughter 
stuck on, then you will need to sand them off. $30 OBO. Annie at ext. 3503 or 344-
5325.` 
 
WANTED: Used almond tub and enclosure, faucet and drain on the right, (5' x 30"), and 
almond in color. If you know anyone who is remodeling and has a used unit, please give 
me a call at 554-4193 evenings. If you know a contractor who is remodeling a home that 
has such a tub and wants it removed, we are willing to do so. Cherrill Hemminger, 
Enrollment Services.` 
 
FOR RENT: Lovely 3 bedrooms, 2 baths furnished home available for rent. Two living 
rooms, oak floors, a fireplace, massage room, greenhouse, and a lovely garden. It is 
heated by forced air gas (very efficient) and has solar heated water. Offered at below 
market value for $800/mo. It is available from September through January 15. 
Thereafter, a month-to-month lease is possible. The home is located at 2630 Tyler 
Street, in Eugene. Contact 684-8182. Submitted by Lori Steger.` 
 



WANTED: Disability Services is looking for a 4-drawer lateral filing cabinet. If you have 
an extra one you are not using, please call Jane Love, Administrative Specialist, ext. 
5662.` 
 
DAVE MATHEWS TICKETS: Plans have changed, and now we have several tickets to 
the ever popular, sold out Dave Matthews concert at the Gorge Amphitheater, August 
19. Selling General Admission tickets at cost, $60 each. First come, first served. May 
also have access to a nearby camping site. Call Patty Parks at ext. 5099.` 
 
FOR SALE: Set of four 15" ASA low profile rims and tires with universal 4-lug pattern 
($300), 1980 Cadillac Seville with straight body, but engine problems ($450), and 1986 
Lincoln Mark VII with damaged body and interior but good 5.0 liter V-8 that gets 25 plus 
mpg.($500) Contact Gary Conklin at 736-7728.` 
 
FOR SALE: Incredible peaches and nectarines. Organic, fully tree-ripened. $2.50/lb for 
perfect fruit, $1.75/lb for seconds. Call Annie or Todd at 688-8090 for availability, or e-
mail paschalla@lanecc.edu `  
 
HUGE GARAGE SALE: Retired and downsizing. Even the Star Trek uniforms must go! 
Saturday, August 20, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. and Sunday, August 21, 9 a.m. -1 p.m. Jana Ariane 
Nelson, 1720 Grove Ave (off of Maxwell, River Rd area) in Eugene. 689-6846.Irene 
Willoughby, Administrative Specialist. ` 
 
FOR SALE: King Size Somma waterbed top mattress and 20 cylinders, takes 10 
cylinders to set it up. Very comfortable and will not disturb other sleepers when you 
move. Looks like a standard king-size bed when set up. Uses any standard king-size 
box springs and standard king-size sheets. I will throw in a set of flannel sheets. $60. 
Jody Larson, 689-6025.` 
 
FOR SALE: Large dog house, ivory bottom, earth blue top. Heavy-duty vinyl/plastic, will 
last forever. Snaps in half for easy cleaning and nests for easy storage. No wear. $40. 
Jody Larson, 689-6025.` 
 
LOOKING TO BUY a used, good condition, love-seat sized, wooden futon frame. Do you 
have one you no longer use? Let's talk, Diane ext. 5658 ` 
 
FOR SALE: 1991 Honda Accord LX, 5-speed manual, power locks and windows, 
177,000 miles. New master cylinder and clutch with regularly maintenance. Great 
condition. Has been a very dependable car. $2,250. Call Denine McMurren, ext. 5379 or 
554-9556.` 
 
FOR SALE Copies of the 2005-2006 Springfield Kiwanis Entertainment Books are 
available to purchase for $30. Please contact Jose Ortal at ext 5801 or 
ortaljc@lanecc.edu if you wish to purchase one. `` 
 
LARGE KENNEL NEEDED: Puppies grow faster than wallets and I am in need of a large 
kennel for a black lab. "Shadow" quickly outgrew his smaller kennel and I cannot afford 
one from a store. Call Jenny Bemiller, 653-2224. `` 
 
GAME BOY WANTED: My husband is a bit of a penny pincher and disapproves of how 
much new Game Boys cost. I have wanted one since I was 8 and would love it if 



someone was looking to get rid of theirs, maybe with the games as well. Jenny Bemiller, 
653-2224. `` 
 
FEMALE SOFTBALL PLAYER NEEDED: My softball team needs a woman to play adult 
fall league and a potential sub or two. We play Monday nights (five weeks in a row), D-1 
level (probably at Amazon Park ball fields). Usually we have more fun than wins. Our 
name is DOA, and you can check our current summer league record on-line with the 
Eugene Parks and Recreation department. Contact Stacey Kiser (Science) at 
kisers@lanecc.edu if you are interested. `` 
 
GREAT FIRST CAR: 1998 VW Beetle, 2 door hatchback, silver, 5spd, 4cyl, AC, stereo, 
ABS, power windows and locks, power steering, 114,000 miles, new brakes and tires. 
Runs great. $6200 Call Amy Bennett, 937-1926. `` 
 
PICK OF THE LITTER has that one-of-a-kind treasure you've been looking for. Pick Of 
The Litter, a consignment shop for jewelry, collectibles, and antiques, is at 329 West 4th 
(between Lincoln and Lawrence) in Eugene, telephone 345-3566. Open 10:30 am to 4 
pm, Tuesday through Saturday. Best buys: Deco bow-front wardrobe, $95; large circular 
gilt-framed mirror, $50; locally made scented votive candles, $3.50-$4.50. Featured this 
week: chickens in metal, glass, wood and pottery, and of course cats in all media 
including gold, rhinestone, and faux granite: $3-$30. Red-Tag sale on garden pots, 
including hand-thrown stoneware. We are a fundraiser for Willamette Animal Guild, a 
non-profit organization dedicated to the establishment of a low-cost spay-neuter clinic for 
all of Lane County. Submitted by Jody Larson, Math Faculty, x 5360. `` 
 
SHOP CAT NEEDS A HOME. Simone is a beautiful 16 month old Siamese tortoiseshell 
spayed female with blue eyes. Needs to be an only cat. Donation of $50 goes to the 
Willamette Animal Guild. Call Pick of The Litter, 345-3566. Submitted by Jody Larson, 
Math Faculty, ext. 5360. `` 
 
FOR SALE: Great 1998 Honda Civic DX Hatchback; 5-speed, ice-cold air conditioning, 
CD player, tilt wheel, front air bags, rear windshield wiper, 71K mi., one owner, great 
condition and well-maintained, $6995. Have photos to send via e-mail. Call Mary Jo 
Workman, 521-6675. `` 
 
FOR SALE: 1984 S10 Blazer. Motor is blown. Rebuilt transmission has less than 1,000 
miles on it. Good wheels and tires (from Les Schwab), $400. Call Melanie at 342-4756 
or ext 5224. `` 
 
MOM IS DOWNSIZING: My Mom is getting ready to downsize her fabric and yarn stash. 
Taking names and numbers to set up appointment times to look at fabric and yarn in 
September. Please e-mail your name and number to davisma@lanecc.edu if you are 
interested in a specific type of fabric or yarns please include that information too. 
Submitted by Melanie Davis ext 5224. `` 
 
BOOKSTORE SUMMER CLEARANCE: Last chance to purchase on selected, clothing, 
candy, gum and travel mugs with 50% off last marked price, 75% off last marked price 
on selected gift items and 30% off novels (Harry Potter not included). All discounts will 
be taken at the register. Contact Peggy or Ava, ext. 5716. `` 
 



APPLIANCES TO GIVE AWAY: Newer, smaller fridge and older washer and dryer to 
give away. Freezer in fridge is not dependable, but it is in good shape otherwise, clean 
and no rust. Gold dryer, white washer, both work fine. Contact Pamela @ 484-6767, 
463-3255, or mcgilvrayp@lanecc.edu `` 
 
FOR SALE: 78 Corvette - Silver Anniversary, 39,400 miles. Auto, new transmission, well 
maintained. All original in/out. Call Gordon at 689-1895. ``` 
 
BABY ITEMS FOR SALE: Maclaren Mac 3 Jogger/Stroller, $85; Pintoy toddler table 
(new in box) with pounding pegs, shape sorter, stacking pegs, and storage bin, $35. If 
interested, please call Jennifer or Carrie, 684-9101. ``` 
 
WE'RE REDECORATING and selling furniture and antiques: Pottery Barn bar stool, 
yellow stained wood with wicker seat, $45; 1880's light oak dresser with new drawer 
bottoms, $350; 1930's oak armoire, installed with shelves to use as entertainment 
center, $600; 1880's dark oak dresser with original beveled mirror, $625; antique dark 
oak trunk, $350; light pine tall side table with Queen Anne legs, $150; Pottery Barn 
chairs, set of 4 (2 side chairs and 2 arm chairs): dark wood, Italian gold/red fabric on 
seat covers, $325; wingchair with claw foot legs and emerald green fabric, $100; large 
dark brown leather ottoman, $350; large club chair and matching ottoman with navy/tan 
hounds tooth fabric from LaZ Boy, $275 set. To see digital pictures or for more info, e-
mail vonammonj@lanecc.edu or call Carrie or Jennifer, 684-9101. ``` 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only summer, 
through September 13. See guidelines at http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan 
Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu 8-16-05 
 
 
 



THE DAILY   Tuesday, August 23, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
LONGHOUSE GETS $9,000 GRANT 
 The longhouse has received a $9,000 grant from the Oregon Cultural Trust. The 
trust reviewed $3.3 million in requests from 228 organizations, and awarded $1.3 million 
to only 58 projects. "The grant review process was rigorous and projects selected for 
funding reflect 'significant' cultural projects and activities across the state," wrote trust 
director Christine D'Arcy in the award letter. For more information, contact Kathy 
Thomas, Lane Foundation, 463-5538. 
 
LCC VEHICLE SCHEDULING AND USE 
 Please see updated rules for LCC Vehicle Scheduling and Use at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/veh.htm . Remember that LCC Vehicles cannot be parked at 
you home over night for next-day trips. Only staff and faculty are to drive LCC vehicles. 
You must have 11-passenger van training to drive the 11-passenger dual wheel vans. If 
you have any questions please e-mail Dawn Rupp at ruppd@lanecc.edu , Facilities 
Management and Planning. 
 
SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED 
 The Northwest Education Loan Association and the NELA Center for Student 
Success are pleased to announce recipients of the Take Aim Incentive Scholarship for 
$1,000 for the upcoming year at Lane. They are Francia Gartze, art; Trisha Marler, 
culinary; Juan Jose Mora Flores, education; Lisa Nelson, human services; and Sheri 
Sumantri, respiratory care. Roseanna Boyer, who received her AAOT from Lane last 
spring, received $3,000 toward transferring to the University of Oregon. Contact: Jackie 
Bryson, Career and Employment Advisor/Scholarship Coordinator, 463-5164. 
 
EVENTS 
 
SEASONING SUMMER VEGETABLES 
 Join our very own Chef Adam Hammel for this seminar that will teach you how to 
season and use fresh vegetables in an Asian stir fry, a vegetable saute' with chicken and 
a Greek salad with marinade. You will get to delight your palate by sampling the entrees. 
You will also get recipes for each. Join us on Wednesday, August 24 from 1 - 1:45 p.m. 
in Building19, Room 109 (note the room change). To provide ample samples for 
everyone, please sign up for this free seminar by e-mailing or calling Wendy Simmons at 
simmonsws@lanecc.edu or ext. 5551. 
 
THOUGHT FOR FOOD: WILLAMETTE VALLEY FOOD FORUM 
 Lane's Sustainability Group invites you to a forum on sustainable food and 
farming on Thursday, August 25 from 6-9 p.m. in Lane's Center for Meeting and 
Learning, Building 19. This is a social and educational evening including dinner, film and 
community dialogue about the vital issues related to the food we eat. This event 



precedes this year's Oregon Bioneers Conference, "The Northwest Vision for Positive 
Change," (October 14 -16). Bioneers is interested in promoting connectivity among food 
and farming constituencies, building alliances and sharing model solutions. Dinner will 
begin at 6 p.m. A video presentation is at 6:30 p.m. From 7- 9 p.m., Arty Mangan, 
Bioneers Food and Farming Director, will facilitate a community dialogue. 
 Please pre-register for 6 p.m. dinner in advance. Cost is $25 per person and 
includes meal, film and community dialogue. Call 345-6919 or e-mail Sherisa, 
sherisa@bridgingworldsnw.org before August 22. Payments of cash, visa or check 
payable to Oregon Bioneers/Lane Community College are accepted. Participation in the 
film and community dialogue is open to everyone and does not require the purchase of 
dinner or pre-registration. We suggest a $5 - $10 donation and appreciate any 
contribution. Submitted by Jennifer Hayward, 463-5594, haywardj@lanecc.edu  
 
FEC INVITATION 
 The Fitness Education Center staff invites faculty and staff to join one of our 
wonderful fitness seminars this summer. We still have quite a few left and would love for 
you to come! If you are an FEC student, each seminar counts towards your total workout 
minutes. If you are not currently a student in the FEC, we would still like you to enjoy a 
complimentary visit to enjoy one of these fun classes. For more information, call Marisa, 
ext. 5552. 
 -- YOGA (8/23, 9-9:50 a.m.) 
 -- PERSONAL DEFENSE (8/29, 1-1:50 p.m.) 
 -- STEP AND SCULPT - Step aerobics and strength training (8/31, 2-2:50 p.m.) 
 
AVIATION CAREERS OPEN HOUSE 
 Find out about careers in aviation at the Lane Community College Aviation 
Academy Open House on Saturday, August 27, from 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. at Lane's Flight 
Technology Center at Eugene Airport. Instructors and staff will describe opportunities in 
aviation, whether you want to fly a plane or fix one. Tour the facility, see the aircraft and 
find your future. For more information about the Aviation Academy Open House, call 
463-4195. 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING  
-- Training descriptions, schedules, and resources - http://lanecc.edu/it/training  
-- NEW HIRE IT ORIENTATION (8/25, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A). Introduction to 
LCC network and web resources, including GroupWise e-mail, ExpressLane, the Lane 
website, the Daily, COPPS, and the Help Desk. Find out how to: Log into GroupWise 
and ExpressLane from on or off campus, Use GroupWise e-mail and calendar functions, 
and manage ExpressLane timesheets, personal information and employee benefits.  
-- For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers, contact Michael Levick, 
levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. x3349 
 
DAILY PUBLISHES TUESDAYS ONLY THROUGH SEPTEMBER 13 
 The Daily staff newsletter publishes Tuesdays only summer term, through 
September 13. Mondays through Thursdays publication resumes September 19. 
Deadline is always noon of the day prior to publication. - Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu  
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 



 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF 
THE CLASSIFIED CONTRACT (POSTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES): 
* Administrative Coordinator/Human Resources/Professional Development, closing 8/24 
 
JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC (POSTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES): 
* Technology Business Consultant (2 or more positions available)/OSBDCN, open until 
filled 
* Timesheet vacancy: Temporary Student Advisor 2/Disability Services, closing 8/25 
* Multicultural Specialist, Student Life and Leadership, closing 8/25  
* Office Support Specialist/Facilities Management and Planning, closing 8/26 
* Timesheet vacancy: Banquet Captain/Center for Meeting and Learning, closing 8/29 
* Part-Time GED/Adult Skill Development Instructor, Corrections/Adult Basic and 
Secondary Education Division, closing 9/6 
* Division Chair, Health, Physical Education and Athletics, closing 9/26 
* Costumer/Music, Dance and Theatre Arts, closing 10/24 
 
JOBS POSTED BY DEPARTMENT: 
 
*OFFICE ASSISTANT/ High School and Community Relations is hiring one Office 
Assistant for the 2005-06 school year. This student will help with e-mail, mailings, and 
communication with prospective students. He or she will also assist with database 
management, special projects, and special events. 8-10 hours per week, flexible 
scheduling. If you know of any students who would enjoy this type of work, refer them to 
High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 for an application. 
Deadline to apply is September 6. Contact Karen Edmonds, ext. 5688 or e-mail. 
 
* STUDENT TOUR GUIDES/ High School and Community Relations is hiring five 
student tour guides for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's 
campus, share personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. 
Qualifications include excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive 
image of Lane, and demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system 
that values diversity among people. At least one position must be bilingual 
English/Spanish. Hours are two-to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any 
students who would enjoy this type of work, refer them to High School and Community 
Relations, Building 1, Room 207 for an application. Contact Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-
mail. 
 
* HEALTH, PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS Division is seeking to expand its 
pool of part-time health education instructors to teach daytime classes. Minimum 
qualifications include a master's degree in health education or closely related field, and 
teaching experience at the high school level or higher. Interested applicants should send 
a cover letter, a completed LCC application and a resume of all related experience to: 
Lisa Oxenford, Lane Community College, Health, Physical Education and Athletics 
Division, Building 5/Room 205. Applications are available on the web at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/perssvcs/empapp.htm . Application deadline: 8/26 



 
ADS 
 
MOVING SALE: Friday and Saturday, August 26-27, 9-1, 2898 Warren, Eugene. 
Furniture, appliances, books, piano sheet music, craft supplies, tools, collectibles, 
women's clothing sizes 12-18, kitchen supplies, office supplies, framed prints, and more. 
Wendy Counsil, former English faculty. 
 
FOR SALE: 2 reserved tickets to the University of Oregon Duck Football game here on 
Sept 17th against Fresno State. $45 each for a total of $90. Call Carole at ext. 5605. 
 
I AM LOOKING FOR A USED TOYOTA RAV in good condition. Please let me know if 
you have any leads! Hadley Brown, ESL brownh@lanecc.edu  
 
HOUSE FOR RENT, South Eugene: 2644 Alder 3-4 bed, 1 bath newly remodeled house 
near UO. New carpet, vinyl, fresh paint, dishwasher, washer & dryer, large fenced back 
yard, garage. No pets/smoking. $1500. 343-7422. Submitted by Kate Barry. 
 
FOR RENT: Quiet clean, furnished studios at 1458 1/2 Pearl street. No pets and no 
smoking, It really is quiet so absolutely no loud music or parties. Great for serious 
student or working person. One is a one- room unit with self- contained cooking area 
and shares a bath with 2 other men. (Rent $300, security $250, $ 50 nonrefundable 
cleaning fee.) Another room, shares bath and kitchen with two men, $250/month. All 
available immediately. 345-3126 , Clarice Bates, retired FHC 
 
2+ BEDROOM HOUSE for rent in residential neighborhood 6 blocks from UO. QUIET: 
NOT FOR PARTY ANIMALS. Great for serious students or working adults CLEAN and 
ready to rent. NO SMOKERS , NO PETS, garage, private, off the street, $820 rent, $500 
security dep., $100 refundable yard deposit and $200 nonrefundable cleaning fee Some 
hardwood floors and like new carpet. Clarice Bates, FHC retired , Call 345-3126 
 
HOME FOR SALE: Beautiful house in Ferry Street Bridge area, 1300 sq. ft. completely 
updated with an additional 800+ sq. ft. main level living space, for 2100 sq. ft. total if 
finished for your living/work/hobby needs. Amenities are refinished hardwood floors 
throughout, gas forced air heat, A/C, new windows, new kitchen and bath, new paint, 
great neighborhood and neighbors, schools are Willagillespie, Cal Young, and Sheldon. 
Address is 1505 Corum, price is $264,900. Stan Swank, Science, 913-6025. 
 
FULLY FURNISHED 4 bdr, 3.5 bath 4000+ sq home in the beautiful traditional 
neighborhood just south of UO (22nd and Potter) available from early September, 2005 
to mid-June, 2006. This is a sabbatical rental. Seeking very responsible, mature 
faculty/staff individual, couple, or small family. I have to leave my perfect people-loving 
cat here but will cover his food costs. No other pets, please: he hates them. Rent is 
negotiable for the right person. Please contact me at wlarson@cas.uoregon.edu, or 345-
3657. Submitted by Andrea Newton. 
 
PARTY LITE candle show closing on the 25th. If you would like to order I have a sample 
pack of candles in my office and catalogs that you can look at. I am also doing a Mary 
Kay order on the 30th but need to get LCC orders in by the 25th. I always give a 35% 
discount to everyone! I don't do it for the money just for the discount I get myself and I 



enjoy letting others in on it.  Call  me at 221-1453 if you would like either one. Tina 
Lymath. 
 
FOR SALE: Alder rectangular dining table and 6 chairs. Table is 5' L x 34" W, butcher 
block top, no leaf. A sturdy Whittier Wood Products dining set, but well used, $75 OBO. 
Also, Bunks Plus twin size bed, sturdy, but if you don't like the stickers my daughter 
stuck on, then you will need to sand them off. $30 OBO. Annie at ext. 3503 or 344-
5325.`` 
 
WANTED: Used almond tub and enclosure, faucet and drain on the right, (5' x 30"), and 
almond in color. If you know anyone who is remodeling and has a used unit, please give 
me a call at 554-4193 evenings. If you know a contractor who is remodeling a home that 
has such a tub and wants it removed, we are willing to do so. Cherrill Hemminger, 
Enrollment Services.`` 
 
FOR RENT: Lovely 3 bedrooms, 2 baths furnished home available for rent. Two living 
rooms, oak floors, a fireplace, massage room, greenhouse, and a lovely garden. It is 
heated by forced air gas (very efficient) and has solar heated water. Offered at below 
market value for $800/mo. It is available from September through January 15. 
Thereafter, a month-to-month lease is possible. The home is located at 2630 Tyler 
Street, in Eugene. Contact 684-8182. Submitted by Lori Steger.`` 
 
WANTED: Disability Services is looking for a 4-drawer lateral filing cabinet. If you have 
an extra one you are not using, please call Jane Love, Administrative Specialist, ext. 
5662.`` 
 
FOR SALE: Incredible peaches and nectarines. Organic, fully tree-ripened. $2.50/lb for 
perfect fruit, $1.75/lb for seconds. Call Annie or Todd at 688-8090 for availability, or e-
mail paschalla@lanecc.edu ``  
 
FOR SALE: King Size Somma waterbed top mattress and 20 cylinders, takes 10 
cylinders to set it up. Very comfortable and will not disturb other sleepers when you 
move. Looks like a standard king-size bed when set up. Uses any standard king-size 
box springs and standard king-size sheets. I will throw in a set of flannel sheets. $60. 
Jody Larson, 689-6025.`` 
 
FOR SALE: Large dog house, ivory bottom, earth blue top. Heavy-duty vinyl/plastic, will 
last forever. Snaps in half for easy cleaning and nests for easy storage. No wear. $40. 
Jody Larson, 689-6025.`` 
 
LOOKING TO BUY a used, good condition, love-seat sized, wooden futon frame. Do you 
have one you no longer use? Let's talk, Diane ext. 5658 `` 
 
FOR SALE: 1991 Honda Accord LX, 5-speed manual, power locks and windows, 
177,000 miles. New master cylinder and clutch with regularly maintenance. Great 
condition. Has been a very dependable car. $2,250. Call Denine McMurren, ext. 5379 or 
554-9556.`` 
 
FOR SALE: Set of four 15" ASA low profile rims and tires with universal 4-lug pattern 
($300), 1980 Cadillac Seville with straight body, but engine problems ($450), and 1986 



Lincoln Mark VII with damaged body and interior but good 5.0 liter V-8 that gets 25 plus 
mpg.($500) Contact Gary Conklin at 736-7728.`` 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only summer, 
through September 13. See guidelines at http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan 
Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu 8-23-05 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, August 30, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
ACADEMIC CALENDAR CHANGES 
 We have a couple of very important revisions to this year's academic calendar. 
We have found it necessary to change the date reserved for the spring conference. The 
college will not be closed on April 21 for in-service. April 21 will be a regular 
work/classes held day. The college will be closed instead on May 5, for an all-staff in-
service day, referred to as spring conference. We have also found and corrected an 
error regarding the spring term last day for schedule changes. It should be May 26, not 
May 19, as previously presented. Contact: Gloria Vanderhorst. 
 
CHANGE IN MOTORPOOL RATES 
 Due to unforeseen increases in fuel prices we are going to raise the rates for 
motorpool use starting September 1. Cars and minivans will see in an increase from 
$.30 to $.40 per mile and large vans will increase from $.40 to $.50. See 
www.lanecc.edu/cops/veh.htm for disclosure on price increases. Thank you for your 
understanding. - Facilities Management and Planning, Dawn Rupp and Mike Ruiz 
 
CATERING ORDERS FOR SEPTEMBER 14 WORKSHOPS AND TRAINING 
 We are encouraging any department that will be ordering food or beverages from 
Catering to put your request in early. This will help us determine food orders as well as 
staffing. If you have any question or need a copy of menu selections please call the 
catering office at 3517. - Nancy Schwoerer 
 
CALL FOR AUCTION ITEMS 
 The 2005 Harvest Dinner has almost sold out! You can still help make a 
difference by donating an item or service to the auction. You may designate that a 
portion of the funds go to the department or program you choose. The donation deadline 
is September 9. Donations are welcome from staff, students, and the general public. The 
October 28 dinner and auction are hosted by Lane's Foundation and the Culinary and 
Hospitality Program. Learn more, and download an auction form at: 
www.lanecc.edu/foundation/harvestdinner.htm . For information, call Kathy Thomas, 
463-5538. 
 
DISABILITY AWARENESS TIP #9 
 Check out this brief video ad and enjoy a reversed perspective for a change: 
www.edf.fr/html/pubtv_2005/diversites/edf_en.html - Nancy Hart, ext. 3010 
 
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS 
 "I am soliciting submissions for an anthology tentatively titled, "disABLED 
Women of Color in Higher Education: Multiple Voices and Identities Transcending Race, 
Gender and Disabilities," with the intention of having it published and distributed by the 
Association on Higher Education and Disability (AHEAD). I am specifically seeking 



personal stories and/or scholarly works written by and about women of color with 
disabilities, and their experiences in higher education. Writers are requested to identify 
their racial backgrounds as well as their impairments when submitting works (will be 
included in any published bio statements), as well as their status as either current or 
past higher education student and/or employee. Tentative topics may include works 
addressing: education; challenges; passing (experiences related to invisibility, and/or 
shielding ones' identity); coming out (experiences related to becoming comfortable and 
"open" about any combination of identities); relationships (may involve sexual orientation 
and other sexual experiences); employment; society, and other (we are open to "other" 
possibilities and experiences contributors might offer). This publication has great 
potential to be appealing to those interested in disability studies, women's studies, 
diversity studies, psychology, sociology and other academic departments as well as 
AHEAD Members, and the students served. 
 If interested in participating, please submit an original, unpublished manuscript to 
the editor Dr. Mary Lee Vance at mvance@uwsuper.edu . Submissions must be typed 
as a Microsoft Word document and submitted electronically to the editor. Articles should 
be no longer than 5,000 words in length. Deadline for submissions is December 16. 
Target publication date is expected to be summer 2006. Contact Mary Lee Vance, 
Ph.D., Director, Center for Academic and Career Advising and Disability Support 
Services, University of Wisconsin - Superior. Phone (715)394-8515, fax (715)394-8307, 
mvance@uwsuper.edu , www2.uwsuper.edu/advise . Submitted by Nancy Hart, ext. 
3010 
 
EVENTS 
 
LAST CHANCE FOR EDEN: ISSUES OF RACISM AND SEXISM AT THE 
WORKPLACE 
 A free presentation and discussion of the film, "Last Chance for Eden," will be 
held Friday, September 9, from 6-9:30 p.m. at the University of Oregon EMU Ballroom. 
This is filmmaker Lee Mun Wah's most recent film who is most noted for his film, "The 
Color of Fear." "Last Chance for Eden" is a documentary about eight men and women 
discussing the issues of racism and sexism in the workplace. They examine the impact 
of society's stereotypes on their lives in the workplace, in their personal relationships and 
within their families and in their communities. In the course of their dialogue, they also 
explore the differences and similarities between racism and sexism -- an area that has 
seldom been researched, but has heatedly become a very important issue needing to be 
understood and dealt with. The DVD is available in the Lane Library. Submitted by Jim 
Garcia, Diversity Coordinator.  
 
UNLEARNING RACISM RETREAT 
 Unlearning Racism Retreat: A Cross Cultural Conversation, facilitated by Lee 
Mun Wah, diversity trainer and filmmaker, from Stir Fry Seminars and Consulting, is 
scheduled for September 10 and 11 in Eugene. Lee Mun Wah is an internationally 
acclaimed diversity lecturer and trainer, filmmaker, poet and educator. He is the director 
of the film, "Color of Fear." The location will be in the EMU at the University of Oregon. 
The retreat provides a forum for participants to discover conscious and unconscious 
ways in which racism has affected their lives. The retreat is experientially based and 
designed to foster a deeper understanding and appreciation of our differences. 
Participants will explore their perceptions and issues concerning race through personal 
stories and a variety of diversity exercises. For more information see 



www.stirfryseminars.com and/or contact Lyla Diaz at (510)204-8840 ext. 109. Submitted 
by Jim Garcia, Diversity Coordinator. 
 
DAILY PUBLISHES TUESDAYS ONLY THROUGH SEPTEMBER 13 
 The Daily staff newsletter publishes Tuesdays only summer term, through 
September 13. Mondays through Thursdays publication resumes September 19. 
Deadline is always noon of the day prior to publication. - Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu  
 
FINDING OUR WAY: MARGARET WHEATLEY TO SPEAK AT LCC 
 Internationally acclaimed speaker and writer Dr. Margaret Wheatley will speak at 
the Center for Meeting and Learning, Building 18, on Tuesday, September 13, from 7-9 
p.m. Her speech, titled after her most recent book "Finding Our Way: Leadership for an 
Uncertain Time," focuses on new practices and ideas for organizing in chaotic times. "I 
invite you all to join me in this work of creating more capable, harmonious, creative and 
generous organizations and communities," says Wheatley. "There is a simpler way, and 
we each need to play our part in bringing it into robust practice." 
 Margaret (Meg) Wheatley has been an organizational consultant and researcher 
since 1973, a professor of management in two graduate programs, and is president 
emeritus of the Berkana Institute, a global charitable leadership foundation. She 
received her doctorate from Harvard University and holds an M.A. in systems thinking 
from New York University. Meg is also the author of three other books: the bestseller, 
"Leadership and the New Science," "Turning to One Another: Simple Conversations to 
Restore Hope to the Future," and "A Simpler Way," (coauthored with Myron Kelner-
Rogers). Her work can be accessed at www.margaretwheatley.com  
 The presentation is sponsored by the Center for Meeting and Learning and the 
Kitchen Table Forum.  
 LCC faculty and staff may receive one free ticket to this event. If you are 
interested you must register and pick up your ticket before the night of the event. To 
register please e-mail your name, L number, department and phone extension to 
knoxh@lanecc.edu . You may then pick up your ticket at the CML front desk, Building 
19, Room 202.  
 For other attendees, tickets cost $15 general and $5 student before September 
6, and $18 general and $8 student after September 6. Books will be available for 
purchasing and signing after the event. Call for group rates of 10 or more. Advance 
registration is recommended.  
 To register call 463-3500, 463-3511, or e-mail knoxh@lanecc.edu  
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR LCC BOOTH AT EUGENE CELEBRATION 
 Missed your chance to volunteer at the fair? Don't worry, there is another 
opportunity right around the corner to participate in Lane's community outreach efforts. 
Volunteer for a few hours at the Lane Community College booth at Eugene Celebration 
and receive a free entrance pass to the event. Volunteers help distribute information 
about Lane, answer questions, and encourage community members to enroll in that 
watercolor class they keep meaning to take. Volunteers are needed on Saturday, 
October 1 from 11 a.m.-1:30 p.m. or 1:30-4 p.m., and Sunday, October 2 from 11 a.m.-2 
p.m. Contact Karen Edmonds by e-mail ( edmondsk@lanecc.edu ) or ext. 5688 to sign 
up for a shift. 
 
LCC HOSTS COLLEGE FAIR FOR HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS AND PARENTS 
 High school students and their parents are invited to attend the Mid-Willamette 
College Fair on Sunday, October 2 from 1-4 p.m. in Lane's main gym. Representatives 



from 100 colleges and universities nationwide will be available to meet personally with 
prospective students and provide information about their educational programs. 
Students may also find out information about admissions, entrance requirements, 
financial aid, scholarships, and housing. Two free workshops will be held. High school 
students who attend the college fair will be eligible to enter their name for a scholarship 
drawing. For more information call 463-5688. Submitted by Karen Edmonds. 
 
TRAININGS 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING 
 For training descriptions, schedules, and resources, see: 
http://lanecc.edu/it/training  
 * NATIVE BANNER OVERVIEW AND NAVIGATION (9/1, 1 - 3 p.m., LCC02 201) 
New users of Native Banner should attend this class to learn basic login, navigation, 
forms, terminology and usage that applies to all Banner modules. You will also learn how 
to customize your Banner desktop and receive Banner quick-reference materials. 
 * NEW HIRE IT ORIENTATION (9/6, 2 - 4 p.m., LCC12 119A) Introduction to 
LCC network and web resources, including GroupWise e-mail, ExpressLane, the Lane 
website, The Daily, COPPS, and the Help Desk. Find out how to: log into GroupWise 
and ExpressLane from on or off campus, use GroupWise e-mail and calendar functions, 
and manage ExpressLane timesheets, personal information and employee benefits. 
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu , ext. 3349. 
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF 
THE CLASSIFIED CONTRACT (SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES): 
* no current postings 
 
JOBS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC (SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES): 
* Technology Business Consultant (2 or more positions available)/OSBDCN, open until 
filled 
* Part-Time GED/Adult Skill Development Instructor, Corrections/Adult Basic and 
Secondary Education Division, closing 9/6 
* Division Chair, Health, Physical Education and Athletics, closing 9/26 
* Costumer/Music, Dance and Theatre Arts, closing 10/24 
 
JOBS (SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT) 
* Part-time Office Support Specialist, Academic Learning Skills, closing 5 p.m., 
September 1.Contact: Cathy Lindsley. 
* Office Assistant: High School and Community Relations is hiring one Office Assistant 
for the 2005-06 school year. This student will help with e-mail, mailings, and 
communication with prospective students. He or she will also assist with database 



management, special projects, and special events. 8-10 hours per week, flexible 
scheduling. If you know of anyone who would enjoy this type of work, refer them to High 
School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 for an application. Deadline to 
apply is September 6. Contact: Karen Edmonds, ext. 5688 or e-mail. 
* Part-time Drafting Instructors, Drafting Program. The Advanced Technology Division is 
seeking to expand its pool of part-time drafting instructors to teach daytime and evening 
classes. Minimum qualifications include a associates degree in drafting or closely related 
field, and professional experience in mechanical engineering, drafting, CADD or 
drafting/design. Teaching experience or industrial training preferred. AutoCAD 
experience required. Interested applicants should send a cover letter, a completed LCC 
application and a resume of all related experience to: Pam McClelland, Lane Community 
College, Advanced Technology Division, Building 12/Room 201. Applications are 
available on the web at www.lanecc.edu/perssvcs/empapp.htm . Open until filled. 
* Manufacturing Instructor position, Advanced Technology Division, M-W 12:30-3 p.m., 
Intro to Manufacturing. Associate degree or journeyman level manufacturing experience 
required. Interested applicants should send a cover letter, a completed LCC application 
and a resume of all related experience to: Pam McClelland, Lane Community College, 
Advanced Technology Division, Building 12/Room 201. Applications are available on the 
web at www.lanecc.edu/perssvcs/empapp.htm . Open until filled. 
 
ADS 
 
CHECK THIS OUT! The Bookstore is having a "Garage Sale" Tuesday and Wednesday 
Aug. 30 and 31st. 9-4. We searched from high in our attic to low in our basement and 
gathered up "stuff". Our trash is your treasure! Contact Peggy or Ava, ext. 5716. 
 
EASY TO CUT FIREWOOD: FREE, you just drive up to the downed timber in our 
meadow, cut it and go. Lane Electric cleared under our power lines and dragged the 
timber into the meadow. We don't need it. It's yours to cut and carry - 16 miles south of 
LCC just off I-5 and Highway 99. Call Netti Garner @ 767-0953 or e-mail a 
netti@epud.net  
 
FOR SALE: 1994 HONDA CIVIC LX. Black with gray interior, 4 door, 5 speed, custom 
head/tail lights, great stereo. Good shape, reliable. $2400 OBO Call Gayle Chisholm at 
KLCC ext 6030 or at home 342-7324. 
 
FOR SALE: SIT & STAND Double Stroller - $50.00. Contact Kathy at x 5589 or 342- 
5026. 
 
1999 MIATA MX-5, Black w/leather interior, A/C, P/S, factory Bose sound. Maintenance 
records available. $8900. John Bredesen, KLCC, 485-6869. 
 
FOR SALE: Long, firm, beige sofa with hardwood frame, gently used by mom, $50. Tan, 
hardwood, 6-drawer dresser with bevel-edged mirror and dovetail joints and 2 matching 
night stands, some wear on tops, $100. Large table with Formica top in a pattern that 
simulates wood, with leaf and 6 comfortable chairs, $100. Randy Manford, Science, 
X5448 or 741-6997. 
 
OREGON DUCK Football game here on Sept.17th against Fresno State. $40 each for a 
total of $80. Section 25. Call Carole at ext. 5605. 
 



BABY GEAR FOR SALE: Bouncy chair with infant massage $12, Portable Swing $25, 1 
Baby Bjorn front carrier with lumbar support $45, 1 regular Baby Bjorn front carrier $32, 
"Jumperoo" $20, "2-in-1 Tummy Time Gym" $5, Sling (unused) $5, Infant bath tub with 
hammock $5, baby food grinder $5, Nursing pillow $5, Avent bottles $1 each, Bottle 
warmer $8, Microwavable bottle sterilizer $5, sleep positioner $2, Girls' and gender-
neutral clothes sizes 0-12+ mos. priced to sell, Exersaucer free. All (except Exersaucer) 
were new in September 2004 and are in excellent condition. Please call Adrienne at 
343-7208 or 729-0931. 
 
ROOM FOR RENT in the Country near Cheshire, 30 minute drive to LCC. $375, 1/2 
utilities and $200 deposit. 998-5631, 520-0713. Kim SES ext. 5196 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. The Daily publishes Tuesdays only summer, 
through September 13. See guidelines at http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan 
Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu 8-30-05 
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